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March 22, 2021 

Baltimore City Council						RE: Support 21-0023R 
Ways and Means Committee
100 North Holliday Street
Baltimore MD 21202

Dear Honorable Chair and Members of the Ways and Means Committee:

The Baltimore Office of Promotion & The Arts supports City Council Resolution #21-0023R, which is for the purpose of inviting representatives from the Public Arts Commission, the Baltimore Development Corporation, the Parking Authority, the Planning Department, the Department of Public Works, the Department of Recreation and Parks, and the Department of Transportation, the Mayor’s Office, the Department of Finance, and the Baltimore Office of Promotion and the Arts to discuss the continued administration of the “1% for Art” program. 
As the designated Arts Council for the City, BOPA provides administrative support for the City's Public Art Commission and in that role, works to collect funds from the specific agencies mandated to contribute by the ordinance.
Since the revision of the “1% for Art” ordinance in 2007, some of the City agencies mandated to contribute to the fund have made contributions. However, it has been inconsistent thus creating a challenge to sustain the necessary robust pool of money to support new commissions, maintenance and conservation efforts of Baltimore’s vast collection of public art – all of which are permitted under the ordinance.
In 2019 BOPA proposed collecting the funds a year in arrears to avoid any discrepancies with actual verses estimated capital expenditure costs and to ensure that the appropriate funds are allocated and collected.  With this new approach, we’ve been in ongoing communication with respective agencies mandated to contribute to “1% for Art” and view this as a step in the right direction toward the collective goal of helping the Public Art Commission support Baltimore City’s Public Art.
I sincerely thank the sponsors of Resolution 21-0023 and the Ways and Means Committee for your attention and support and ask for a favorable report.

 Sincerely,

Jocquelyn Downs
Jocquelyn Downs
Arts Council Director, Baltimore City
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